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Preferred landfall site decision

LionLink Community Newsletter

Following extensive analysis, we have chosen 
Walberswick as our preferred landfall site.    

February 2025

What is a  
landfall site?
A landfall site is the location where the 
subsea cables are brought onto the land 
and are connected to onshore cables. No 
constuction will take place on the beach 
and no visible infrastructure will be left 
on the beach or the shoreline.

What this means for you
Taking forward Walberswick as our preferred landfall location 
means that the Southwold option is no longer part of the 
planning process, and no infrastructure related to LionLink will 
be built in Southwold. As a result, we will not be sending further 
correspondence to communities in the Southwold area regarding 
the project’s development.

While our focus has shifted to the preferred landfall 
site in Walberswick, we want to keep all communities 
informed about the LionLink project. If you wish to stay 
updated on LionLink, you can visit our website at  
www.nationalgrid.com/lionlink or scan this QR code.  

Extracts from LionLink February 2025 Newsletter

Our services 
include tree 

surgery, hedge 
maintenance 
and fencing. 

R
ed

ca
p Farm Tree Services

email: redcapfarmtreeservices@outlook.com
Mobile: 07917 697786

• Southwold based  • Qualified & Insured •

LionLink preferred landfall site - 
Walberswick

Preferred landfall site decision

LionLink Community Newsletter

Following extensive analysis, we have chosen 
Walberswick as our preferred landfall site.    

February 2025

What is a  
landfall site?
A landfall site is the location where the 
subsea cables are brought onto the land 
and are connected to onshore cables. No 
constuction will take place on the beach 
and no visible infrastructure will be left 
on the beach or the shoreline.

What this means for you
Taking forward Walberswick as our preferred landfall location 
means that the Southwold option is no longer part of the 
planning process, and no infrastructure related to LionLink will 
be built in Southwold. As a result, we will not be sending further 
correspondence to communities in the Southwold area regarding 
the project’s development.

While our focus has shifted to the preferred landfall 
site in Walberswick, we want to keep all communities 
informed about the LionLink project. If you wish to stay 
updated on LionLink, you can visit our website at  
www.nationalgrid.com/lionlink or scan this QR code.  

To find out what this decision means 
for you, please attend one of our 
upcoming community drop-ins or 
webinar.  These are not consultation 
events, but an opportunity to learn more 
about the project and meet our team of 
experts ahead of our formal statutory 
consultation expected to take place in 
Autumn/ Winter 2025.
Although no construction for LionLink 
will take place in Southwold, you are still 
very welcome to attend these events.
14 March 2025 2-8pm
Saxmundham Market Hall
15 March 2025 10am - 4pm
Walberswick Village Hall
19 March 2025 6-7.30pm
Register via website: 
nationalgrid.com/lionlink
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Search areas are the broad area in which 
infrastructure is being considered for 
development. For example, this means that 
works will not be required across the entirety 
of the converter, landfall and cable route 
boundaries shown on this map. The exact 
placement of our onshore infrastructure will be 
defined as part of our consent application.

April 2024: Remaining landfall, 
cable route and converter site 
options following our second 
public consultation.

Before February 2025: Preferred  
landfall, cable route and 
converter site options 
following landfall decision.

After

What is a 
‘search area’? 

Key
Landfall search area sites

Proposed substation in Friston area

Converter station search area site
Underground cable search area
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NEWSLETTER – FEBRUARY 2025
At our February meeting, we were pleased to hear 
that the refurbishments at the Arts Centre are nearly 
complete. Following the installation of a new ceiling, the 
auditorium is currently being decorated by a small team 
of volunteers (two of whom are also members of our 
Executive Committee). The Arts Centre is always keen 
to recruit more volunteers for a wide range of tasks. It 
is notable that the Centre is largely staffed by volunteers 
with only one part time paid employee. An excellent 
programme of events is planned for the year ahead.
Many people in our community continue to be 
concerned about the plans for Sealink and Lionlink and 
the possible threats which these initiatives pose. Reydon 
Parish Council have called a meeting to consider the 
possible effects on both Reydon and Southwold. It 
will be held at Reydon Village Hall at 6.30pm on 21st 
February.
There has been some concern within our community 
about the planning application submitted by Adnams\
Bio Capital for an anaerobic digester at their site in 
Reydon. Adnams held a series of public consultation 
events at which further information was provided and 
members of the public were able to express their views. 
One of the concerns raised was about the increased 
movements of large vehicles in the vicinity. According 
to the East Anglian Daily Times, residents were told that 
there would be just 12 vehicle movements a day between 
7am and 7pm. However, some residents have since 
noted that the Transport Statement which accompanies 
the planning application states that there will be 67 
vehicle movements per day (49 of which will be HGVs). 
It would be helpful to know definitively which of these 
figures is correct.
The latest Harbour Management Committee 
meeting was held at the beginning of February but 
disappointingly, there was no announcement about the 
long-term strategy. There is still uncertainty about the 
future of the caravan site but the HMC is considering 
filling the 30 empty spaces on a temporary basis. The 
immediate challenges are to repair the road surface 

SOUTHWOLD AND 
REYDON SOCIETY

which has greatly deteriorated as well as the stages near 
the Harbour Inn. It is hoped a plan will be revealed at 
the March meeting.
The government have now confirmed their Devolution 
Priority Programme, and Norfolk and Suffolk are 
included. This means the 2025 County Council elections 
will be delayed and the date of the new elections 
will be on existing boundaries rather than the new 
ones. The first Mayor will be elected in 2026. Suffolk 
County Council will start on a detailed business plan 
for submission by September 2025. The government 
has reconfirmed the unitary authority should 
serve communities of 500,000. We will watch these 
developments and their implications for our community 
with interest. 
We are pleased to know that Reydon Parish Council 
are planning to install some new play equipment at the 
‘Rec’ in Reydon. The equipment is specifically designed 
for children aged 7+ and should be in place by the 
beginning of March. 
The Committee were very sad to hear that David 
Woods of Reydon has passed away. For many years, 
David has maintained the beautiful floral displays at 
Reydon Corner which are so enjoyed by everyone in our 
community. We are very pleased to know that Reydon 
Parish Council are planning to install a bench at Reydon 
Corner in his memory.

Catherine Wiltshire (Vice-Chair)

Ipswich Chamber Choir   Mark Padmore patron

Saturday 05 April, 6pm
Snape Maltings Concert Hall

J S Bach
St Matthew Passion
Amici Voices Ipswich Chamber Choir

Rachel Ambrose Evans Choristers of St Edmundsbury Cathedral

Rebecca Leggett

Sebastian Hill

Edmund Saddington

Nick Pritchard

Michael Craddock

soprano

mezzo-soprano

tenor

bass

Evangelist

Jesus

The Geldart Ensemble

Rachel Stroud

Benedict Collins Rice

leader

conductor

Tickets £15-35
box office 01728 688303

Online at brittenpearsarts.org

Southwold Gazette 

delivered by your Postie
Take out an Annual Subscription.

Supply name & address to email: 
info@southwoldpress.co.uk
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New Suffolk Coastal MP Praises the Old Hospital Hub 
as an Incredible Community Initiative

Jenny Riddell-Carpenter (Suffolk Coastal MP) greeting Laura Bridgeland 
(Library and Information Advisor, Southwold Library

On 7 February, Suffolk Coastal’s new MP, Jenny Riddell-
Carpenter, who has a special interest in affordable 
housing and care of the elderly, toured Southwold 
and Reydon’s Old Hospital Hub for the first time.  
Afterwards, she posted, ‘The work SouthGen has done 
can’t be given justice in a single social media post but 
this grass roots community initiative is incredible, 
supporting so many families across Southwold and 
Reydon and adjoining villages.’
The tour was organised by Better Society Capital, 
the UK’s leading social impact investor, to showcase 
to the new MP one of the grass roots projects in her 
constituency that they had helped to realise.  In one of 
the little-known chapters of the Old Hospital’s on-going 
saga, when SouthGen was running out of money to pay 
for construction costs – these had skyrocketed due to 
the perfect storm of Brexit and Covid – Better Society 
Capital stepped in as a white knight to provide a £75,000 
loan on favourable terms. This, along with a last-minute 
donations campaign that yielded another £50,000 from 
the community, got the Old Hospital Hub over the line.  

Mrs Riddell-Carpenter was shown one of the social 
housing flats, the café, library, the Geography Fieldwork 
Academy, and also the Studio, the new community space 
created out of the former nursery, where Barclays Bank 
is now providing essential banking services three days a 
week. (This is proving especially helpful to elderly people 
who need assistance with digital banking.)  
Jessica Jeans, who participated in the tour along with 
the Old Hospital’s Business Manager, Sydney Barbrook, 
and fellow Trustee Paul Luke, said, ‘The new MP asked 
many questions.  She wanted to know how we had done 
it, about our partnership with Hastoe and the grass roots 
campaign which convinced NHS Properties to sell us 
the old hospital without putting it on the market, which 
would have jacked up the price so we would not have 
been able to buy it.  She understands how Southwold 
and Reydon have pockets of hidden deprivation and that 
this is true throughout rural Suffolk, especially in high 
tourism areas where the number of second homes and 
well-off visitors disguises what is happening beneath the 
surface.’  

Mrs. Riddell Smith, whose husband 
works in affordable housing, 
was also keen to learn about the 
transformative impact the Old 
Hospital’s housing was having 
on the lives of its tenants and the 
community.   
‘We explained that we have nine 
children, new to Southwold, living 
at the Old Hospital and that eight 
of them are attending or will attend 
Southwold Primary, helping to 
preserve our local primary school.  
We also explained our tenants 
have all had such a positive impact 
on our local area, contributing to 
local employment and are actively 
involved in volunteering for local 
charities, including our own.
Mrs. Riddell-Carpenter has 
promised a return visit to 
Southwold and Reydon when, in 
May, the Old Hospital launches a 
visual history of the story of the 
Old Hospital, going back to 1898.  
The history will include a plaque 
honouring the service of all of its 
former staff.  
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Uniform banks in East Suffolk are invited to apply for 
additional support through a new funding scheme. 
Following previous successful rounds of funding, East 
Suffolk Council has now allocated further funding 
to its East Suffolk Uniform Bank grant scheme and 
applications for ‘top up’ funding are now open.  
Grants of up to £1,000 per application are available and 
can be put towards vouchers for shoes worth up to £15 
per child and/or the purchase of new, branded uniform 
where supply is limited.  
The funding is available for all existing uniform banks 
in East Suffolk, regardless of whether or not they have 
previously received funding from the grant scheme. 
Nicole Rickard, Head of Communities and Leisure at 
East Suffolk Council, said: “Accessing new or branded 
uniform on a budget can be difficult for many families, 
particularly in rural areas. Uniform banks are a great 
initiative, not only to reduce clothing waste going to 
landfill, but also helping those most in need across East 
Suffolk. We are proud that more funding has been made 
available through this scheme and hope to work with local 
uniform banks to help as many families as possible.” 
This is a rolling grant scheme, and a panel will meet each 
month to discuss applications. The scheme will continue 
until all funds are spent or the scheme is reviewed. 
To apply for this funding, please visit www.eastsuffolk.
gov.uk/uniform-bank-grant-scheme.  
Successful applicants will be notified via email 
within five working days of the panel assessing their 
application.

Funding top up for families 
most in need  

previously been identified and repairs 
were scheduled for later this year. 
However recent erosion had exposed 
this area more quickly than expected, 
which resulted in the partial collapse 
of the promenade and the repair 
works have been brought forward as quickly as possible. 
Work on the sea wall will begin from Tuesday 22 April 
and is intended to be complete before the start of the 
school summer holidays.
Philip Ridley, East Suffolk’s Head of Nationally 
Significant Infrastructure said: “Our coastal management 
team have worked with consenting organisations to bring 
the scheduled repairs to the sea wall forward, which in 
combination with the repairs to the promenade, will see 
this section of the seafront returned to its former good 
condition and re-opened once work is complete.
“The cordon to the north of the pier will remain in place 
until all works are complete and we would remind people 
to take extra care in this area and take notice of any 
signage and fencing.”
A works compound will be sited in the council-owned 
car park at Southwold Pier, and whilst this will reduce 
the number of available parking spaces, both car parks 
north of Southwold Pier will remain open.
There will be no access to the promenade or the beach in 
the area where the works are taking place.

Repair works to begin at 
Southwold promenade

12 February 2025 – for immediate release
Repair work to fill voids under a collapsed section of 
promenade at Southwold will begin later this month, 
ahead of planned repairs to the seawall.
East Suffolk Council’s repairs and maintenance 
contractor, the Water Management Alliance, will begin 
work on the damaged section of promenade north of 
Southwold Pier from Monday 24 February. This follows 
the partial collapse of the promenade in December.
The WMA will be filling the voids under the promenade 
and replacing the collapsed slabs. This work will last 
approximately three weeks and will precede the planned 
repairs to the ‘toe’ of the sea wall. Erosion damage to the 
toe, which is usually underneath beach material, had 
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A new small grant scheme has been announced by 
the Wildlife Wise team which will directly support 
Wildlife Wise priorities with projects that aim to prevent 
recreational disturbance and damage to the Suffolk 
Coast’s internationally important wildlife and habitats.
Sam Kench, Wildlife Wise Delivery Manager said: 
“The Suffolk Coast is one of the most important places 
in Europe for wildlife; particularly wildfowl and wading 
birds that live, nest, and breed in our coastal habitats 
through the seasons.
“Therefore, this Wildlife Wise grant fund is all about 
working with interested organisations to deliver new 
projects that will practically make a difference to prevent 
disturbance across the Suffolk Coast’s wildlife sites.”
Small grants of up to £5,000 will be awarded to 
projects supporting priorities within the Suffolk Coast 
Recreational Disturbance Avoidance and Mitigation 
Strategy. 
Organisations can also use Wildlife Wise grants as 
match funding for a larger project. 
The Wildlife Wise fund will run throughout 2025 with 
the first round now open. Applications were requested 
by Friday 21 February and awards will be made by 
Friday 14 March.
The types of site-based projects might include 
implementing new signage, rerouting paths or making 
car parking improvements, creating new dogs off lead 
areas, or small areas of fencing to enable ground nesting 
birds to breed without disturbance and sensitive wildlife 
habitats to flourish without trampling, whilst still 
preserving access to the coast.
Further guidance for grant applicants and an application 
form can be found at www.wildlifewise.co.uk/wildlife-
wise-project-fund. For more information, please contact 
email: info@wildlifewise.co.uk

Anne designed the new metal gates there. It is well 
worth the climb.  Keeping and planting screening trees 
was part of Anne’s brief, and many of the pine trees at 
Sutton Hoo remain as a result, and are now very much 
part of that landscape. 
There is much work being carried out at local level. 
Hedgerows that are over thirty years old now need 
permission to be grubbed out, and Suffolk hedges 
have been surveyed at a parish level to help provide 
this information. Local volunteer Tree Wardens help 
to propagate young trees, and involve the community 
in learning about and managing trees and hedgerows. 
Cemeteries can be havens for growing local species, and 
Wickham Market and Woodbridge were mentioned. 
Our native black poplar is in decline, and there are 
efforts to increase their numbers locally, for example, in 
Wenhaston.
Anne’s job gave her a very wide brief, and her work with 
different councils gave us an idea of how decisions are 
made, and how tree and hedge management is carried 
out. It was an interesting and informative evening.

Penny Mansfield                                              
contact us at swtblythvalley@gmail.com

Our next meeting is on Thursday, March 13th at 7.30pm. 
Simon Dudhill from the Hawk and Owl Trust will tell 
us about his work with barn owls and red kites. This 
is our annual visit to Wenhaston Village Hall, Hall 
Road, Wenhaston  IP19 9EP. Entrance is £4, to include 
refreshments. All are welcome. Under 25’s free. 

Wildlife Wise announces new 
grant project support

A Life Working in 
Landscape

The February meeting of the local Blyth Valley and 
Southwold group of the Suffolk Wildlife Trust welcomed 
Anne Westover to talk about her life-long love of 
working in the countryside. Trained as a landscape 
architect, Anne has worked in many areas, from the leafy 
sections of Welwyn Garden City, to Leeds, to Norwich 
County Council, and now to smaller, local projects. She 
was involved in the preservation of old and significant 
trees, and in the overall maintenance of green areas. The 
beautiful Kett’s Heights, above Norwich, was restored 
recently by the council, together with volunteers, and 
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© BBC, Joao Santos, Local Democracy Reporting Service, 
Published 19 February 2025 www.bbc.co.uk/news/articles/
c4g0ewnv043o

An authority is due to be asked to pick up a multi-
million bill on a major flood protection project to 
safeguard a key road.
Paul West, Suffolk County Council’s lead for highways 
and flooding, will ask cabinet members to allocate an 
extra £2.7m from reserves toward the Benacre Flood 
Risk Management Project, external during Tuesday 25 
February meeting.
The project is for the construction of two new pumping 
stations, drains and embankments between the A12 
and the coast as well as the creation of 82 hectares of 
intertidal mud flats and salt marsh.
The council already agreed a £2m contribution toward 
the £59.1m project funded by the government and 

Council could pick up £2.7m bill for flood project
Sizewell C - but the money would bridge a gap in the 
final costings.
The project would protect the A12 against a one-in-200 
years tidal flooding event, for the next 50 years.
Currently, the key road is protected by a pumping 
station on an eroding coast expected to breach within 
one to two years.
The government has funded £32.1m toward the project 
while Sizewell C has funded £25m, reports the Local 
Democracy Reporting Service.
However, in December the final price was calculated 
at an extra £5m - after all cost-cutting and alternative 
funding streams were exhausted, the council report said, 
and a £2.7m gap was left.
The project was being promoted and constructed by the 
Waveney, Lower Yare and Lothingland Internal Drainage 
Board (IDB) and maintained by the Environment 
Agency alongside the landowner.
A council report stated that approving the money was 
vital, so the IDB can sign the main construction contract 
at the beginning of next month.
The money would only be used to offset any risks which 
materialised by the time of the project’s due date, in 
March 2029, during which time the authority would 
continue to look for other funding.
Doing nothing, the council said, could result in a £235m 
loss over the next 50 years and compromise not only the 
A12, but also 200 domestic and commercial properties, 
and 450 hectares of farmland.

Work has already happened at the Benacre sluice to improve 
flood defences in the area. Image source, Richard Daniel/BBC

Sizewell C has detailed some of the flood work that will be undertaken, about 15 miles north of its site at Kessingland. 

Image source, Sizewell C/Google
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An animal charity near Ipswich has launched its first 
ever sky dive seeking thrill seekers to take the leap of a 
lifetime – all in a good cause.
The Suffolk Central Branch of the RSPCA, based in 
Martlesham, is hoping to raise £3,000 to reflect the 3,000 
animals, from ferrets to French bulldogs, it helped in 
2024.
The tandem sky dive from 13,000ft is taking place at 
Beccles Airfield on April 12. 
Would-be jumpers pay a £50 deposit before raising a 
minimum of £395, with each penny going directly to the 
Martlesham Animal Centre.
RSPCA corporate and community fundraiser, Lorna 
Goodwin, said: “No experience is necessary. Our team of 

certified instructors will guide you every step of the way, 
Whether you’re an adrenaline junkie or a first-timer, this 
is a unique opportunity to test your courage and give back 
in a meaningful way.”
The branch helps animals in need by rehoming and 
rehabilitation, last year it helped 300 animals find 
new homes, as well as providing access to low-cost vet 
care, treatment and medication for nearly 3,000 pets 
through its welfare clinics, subsidised neutering and 
microchipping programmes.
Family and friends are also welcome to attend the event 
at Beccles Airfield, Ellough, Suffolk with jump slots at 
8.30am, 10.30am, 12.30pm and 2.30pm.
Those preferring to self-fund their jump, can pay the 
full price in advance, or make a £50 deposit and pay the 
balance on the day of the jump.
A former WWII airbase, Beccles Airfield - or Beccles 
Aerodrome as it is known locally – offers would-be 
flying enthusiasts the opportunity to try a number of 
exciting airborne experiences. To secure your place 
contact 01502 476131 or email fundraising@rspca-
suffolkcentral.org.uk

Is it a bird? Is it a plane? Buster keeps an eye out for skydivers, 
image courtesy of the RSPCA

Reaching New Heights for a 
Pawfect Cause

Sky divers take a leap of faith at Beccles Airfield, 
image courtesy of Beccles Airfield

Cooper & Denny Ltd
Building Contractors
26 Fountain Way, Reydon
Southwold IP18 6SZ

Tel: 01502 723366
Fax: 01502 724866

Email: Info@cooperdenny.com
All work undertaken & guaranteed

Tel: 01502 723366
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Wrentham Chapel is 
holding two special 
events in March.
On Thursday March 
6th we will be holding 
a Quiet Morning from 
10am.  This will be a time for reflection and restoration.  
Hot and cold drinks with light refreshments will be 
provided.  This is a free event and anyone may bring a 
packed lunch if they would like to stay longer.  During 
the afternoon, chapel members will be gardening around 
the chapel and anyone is welcome to help.  Details from 
Revd. Ian Fosten 07791 068080.
On Friday March 21st we will host our “Younger 
Than Springtime” Caedmon Evening; celebrating the 
season is music, word and song; starting at 7pm.  The 
programme will be a miscellany of items contributed by 
some of the audience on a “Bring and Share” basis.  (All 
genres welcome). As usual, there will be a light buffet 
with wine and fruit juice.  There is no charge for this but 
any donations towards the upkeep of our historic Chapel 
will be gratefully received.  Details from Sue Hardy 
07771 882738.

Speedier 
Spring Arrival

Wrentham 
Chapel

In 2015 it was estimated 
that it took an average of 
three weeks for spring to 
pass across the country.  It moved at a rate of 
1.9mph from the South West to the North East.  
‘An average of 1.2mph was recorded using data 
between 1891 and 1947 and 1.8mph using data 
recorded between 1998 and 2014’ (How Fast Does 
Spring Travel? British Science Association, 2015). 
Different species events take different times to 
cross the country.  Here are some 
averages:
Hawthorn leafing - 6.3mph
Swallows arriving - 2.4mph
Hawthorn flowering 1.9mph
Orange tip butterfly - 1.4mph
Oak first leafing - 1.3mph
Frogspawn - 1mph
It appears that spring is moving faster across the 
country than it used to. How this will affect the 
natural environment is hard to know. 

By Helen Tworkowski, 
Tavistock branch, Devon Beekeeping Association

Learn to paint
watercolours

Friendly class held in Corton, Suffolk
six week course introduction to watercolours

 with local artist Sarah Reilly

or join the online workshop
for only £9.99 a month

call or email for details
sarah@lovecountryuk.co.uk

 07735 918118

www.lovecountryuk.co.uk

31 Fountain Way, Reydon Business Park,
Reydon, Southwold IP18 6SZ
email:enquiries@duncanandson.co.uk

Tel e phone :  
0 1502  723636

Decorators
& Plumbers

Free
Estimates

New Homes

Extensions

Commercial
Work118539

(SOUTHWOLD) LTD
BUILDING

CONTRACTORS

 

SOUTHWOLD MUSEUM 

OPENING on SATURDAY, 5th APRIL 2025 
Free entry.  Dona�ons welcome.  

 
Do you have items of local history hidden away in your lo� or 

garage? We welcome dona�ons of artefacts,  
photographs, books etc for our collec�on. 

 

Would you like to be part of ensuring the future of your Museum? 
Can you spare a few hours each month to welcome visitors? 
Contact: curator@southwoldmuseum.org if you can help. 

 

www.southwoldmuseum.org 
01502 725600 

9-11 Victoria Street 
Southwold, IP18 6HZ 

Open daily 2-4pm 
April to October 
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Southwold Arts Centre

www.southwoldartscentre.co.uk
Tel - 01502 722572

CREEDENCE
CLEARWATER

REVIEW

 The UK’s number one
Creedence Clearwater
Revival tribute show
bring you ‘The Green

River Tour’
celebrating the

famous album in full.
The band will take you

on a two hour
nostalgia trip back to

1969, with all the
greatest hits including
Proud Mary, Have You

Ever Seen The Rain,
Fortunate Son and

many more.
Don’t miss this

definitive tribute to
the music of

Creedence Clearwater
Revival.

Friday 28 March 
7:30pm

Tickets - £20

We are delighted to welcome to Southwold Arts
Centre the multi-prize winning soprano Rowan
Pierce, for a wonderful programme of songs
including Mendelssohn, Grieg, Stanford, Quilter,
Coates and Schumann.
Some of the prizes awarded to Rowan include  
Britten Pears Young Artist, Samling Artist,  
Harewood Artist at English National Opera;
winner of the Schubert Society Singer Prize, the
Van Someren Godfrey Prize,  the President’s
Award at the RCM. Rowan  has performed at
venues around the world, including the Wigmore
Hall, Glyndebourne and the Royal Opera House.
She made her Proms debut in 2017, and returned
in 2019 and 2023. Although Rowan has been
much acclaimed for her interpretation of Baroque
and Early music, she has also been applauded for
her performance of a wider repertoire, as her
discography demonstrates. She was also the
voice of the singer Siena Rosso in Bridgerton!
Rowan is accompanied by BBC Music Magazine’s
‘Rising Star’ conductor, Harry Sever. In recent
seasons, Harry has worked with Scottish Opera,
London Philharmonic Orchestra, and the Britten
Sinfonia at Sadler’s Wells.

“Pierce’s voice is delicious: clear, strong, supple, with
sparkling top notes and a warm, textured middle and low

register...” BBC Music Magazine, 2019

Sunday 30 March
2:00pm

Tickets - £12.50

An afternoon recital
with renowned

soprano 
ROWAN PIERCE
accompanied by
HARRY SEVER

SPRING SEASON 2025

SH
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SOUTHWOLD
ARTS CENTREwww.southwoldartscentre.co.uk

Tel - 01502 722572

The ALL SEASONS
Live

THE HITS OF
FRANKIE VALLI AND
THE FOUR SEASONS

Scintillating vocals and
incredible harmonies!

Bringing to life the
music of Frankie Valli

and The Four Seasons,
the band presents a

show that will wow fans
of the Jersey Boys

sound.
Crammed with

singalong hits, and in
the iconic red jackets,
The All Seasons offer a

show that faithfully
recreates the sound

that has been the
soundtrack to our lives
for over half a century.

Saturday 15 March
7:30pm

Tickets - £20

SHAKESPEARE
FESTIVAL

Four films of Royal
Shakespeare Company

productions 

Monday 17 March - 2:30pm
JULIUS CAESAR

Filmed live at the Royal Shakespeare Theatre in
April 2017, with Andrew Woodall in the title role.
Mark Antony is played by James Corrigan, Brutus

by Martin Hitson.

Tickets £10 (under 18 £5) with refreshments

Tuesday 18 March - 2:30pm
HENRY IV PART 1

Filmed live at the Royal Shakespeare Theatre in
June 2014, directed by Gregory Doran with

Antony Sher as Sir John Falstaff.

Wednesday 19 March - 2:30pm
CYMBELINE

Filmed live at the Royal Shakespeare Theatre in
September 2016. Melly Still directs Shakespeare’s

rarely performed romance of power, jealousy and a
journey of love and reconciliation.

Sunday 23 March - 2:30pm
THE COMEDY OF ERRORS

Filmed live at the Royal Shakespeare Theatre in
2021. A fairy tale farce of everyday miracles,

mistaken identity and double vision, this hilarious
production is directed by Phillip Breen.

Sole Bay Lifelong Learning course continues through 
March and into early April, and there’s a whole host 
of packed entertainment lined up for you from the 
Beach Boys tribute band, to fEAST theatre, a talk on 
Rodin’s Sculpture, Gladiator II at the Cinema, Jazz, 
Songs & Poetry, Frankie Vallie & 4 Season hits, and 
a Shakespeare Festival, plus much more! It’s all listed 
below, so get booking, support this local venue and 
enjoy some great nights out.

Highlights for March are:
• 6 March: Crosscurrents in Art & Literature 1800-   
1930 (also 13/20/27 + 3 April)
• 7 March: The Beached Boys - capturing original 
sixties sounds of the Beach Boys
• 8 March: Tales From The Motherland - fEAST Theatre
• 11 March: Rodin Sculpture with David Worthington
• 12 March: Gladiator II - Cinema
• 14 March: Making Sense - Jazz, songs & poetry
• 15 March: The All Seasons live - Hits of Frankie Vallie 
& the Four Seasons
• 17/18/19 & 23 March: Shakespeare Festival (see 
below)

21 March: Dead on Cue - spooky thriller
22 March: Get Down Tonight - tribute show 70s & 80s 
Soul, Disco + Funk
26 March: The Critic - Cinema
28 March: Creedance Clearwater Review - tribute
30 March: Afternoon Recital with Rowan Pierce 
accompanied by Harry Sever (see below)

Saturday 12 April at 7.30pm

FLASHDANCE 
80s BAND

Live disco party of classic 80s 
floor fillers, top ten hits & chart 

topping music

www.southwoldartscentre.co.uk
Tel - 01502 722572

FLASHDANCE
80'S BAND

Flashdance 80s Band
is now in its fifth year
and always gets the
audience involved in

the fun.
 The show consists of

classic 80s floor
fillers, top ten hits
and chart topping

music from the most
diverse decade ever.
 Come along and join

in the live disco
party!

Saturday 12 April 
7:30pm

Tickets - £17

Southwold Jazz Club

FROM A TO Z

MARK CROOKS & ROBERT FOWLER 
PLAY THE MUSIC OF AL COHN &

ZOOT SIMS

Witty, tuneful and unfailingly swinging,
the legendary 28-year Al Cohn/Zoot

Sims tenor sax partnership specialised
in good-natured, cultured, straight-

ahead jazz. 
The magnificent Mark Crooks (John

Wilson Orchestra, Jazz at the Movies)
and Robert Fowler (Pasadena Roof

Orchestra, Humphrey Lyttelton) revisit
Al and Zoot’s uniquely appealing music

with heart, warmth and consummate
artistry. 

“Crooks’s tenor raises the hairs on the
neck” London Jazz News

“Fowler’s tone is broad, warm and juicy, a
perfect fit for his calm, measured

phrasing” Observer

Friday 18 April
7:30pm

Tickets - £20
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March Trivia Quiz
The month of March makes us all think of 
spring, but the official start of the season does 
not arrive until the end of the third week of the 
month. 
Spring Equinox: Thursday, 20 Mar 2025, 9:01am

1. Which famous god is March named after? 
2. What are the birthstones of March?
3. What is the official birth flower of March?
4. What is the full moon in March called?
5. What are the two zodiac signs for March 
birthdays?
6. February, March, and what other month 
always start on the same day of the week?
7. Every year, March and what other month end 
on the same day of the week?
8. March is the start of the spring season in the 
Northern Hemisphere. What season does March 
usher in if you’re in the Southern Hemisphere?
9. True or False: March used to be the first 
month of the year on early Roman calendars.
10. In early Roman times, the “Ides of March” 
was the deadline for what?
11. What does the superstition “If March comes 
in like a lion, it will go out like a lamb” mean?

Spring Equinox colouring
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12. According to weather folklore, if it’s a rainy 
March, what other month will be rainy?
13. Oppositely, if it’s a dry March, what month 
should you expect rain, according to weather 
folklore?
14. When does daylight saving time officially 
begin in March?
15. In the spring, do we gain or lose an hour for 
daylight saving time?
16. Why is Easter sometimes in March and 
sometimes in April?

www.lovetoknow.com/life/lifestyle/march-trivia

Quiz Answers are on page 22
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Press Release Issue Date: 10 February 2025

Our new choir, Fusion Voices, is starting soon at 
Northgate Arts Centre, Ipswich on Wednesday Evenings 
from 5.45-6.45pm during term-time. We’re really exited 
to be starting this to cater for teens aged 13-18 as well 
as our regular Saturday Morning Choir ‘South Suffolk 
Young Voices’ for younger singers.
On Sunday 23 March Suffolk Youth Orchestra will be 
performing at the request of West Suffolk Council Chair, 
Councillor Pat Hanlon at the Apex, Bury St Edmunds. 
The afternoon will be raising funds for The Chair’s 
chosen charities, the Accessible Learning Foundation 
and REACH Community Projects, and Suffolk Youth 
Orchestra’s charity, Suffolk SMART. Tickets are available 
directly from https://tinyurl.com/2wnuxcep
There are loads of exciting things happening, or due 
to be happening with us around the county and we are 
especially pleased to announce our bigger involvement 
in the Folk East Festival for 2025. We can’t give too much 
away yet but having had a productive meeting with the 
team, we can say that there will be lots going on, so 
watch this space!
We’re really pleased to say that we have now raised two 
thirds of our fundraising target for our St Elizabeth 
Hospice Leveret. We have had so many amazing entries 
sent in for our ‘Design a Star’ competition from children 
all around the County, their winning designs will give 
the Wow Factor to our Art Trail leveret. Keep a look out 
for more activities over the next few months to inspire 
our children & young people. These events will also 
include further fundraising to help raise vital funds for 

St Elizabeth Hospice. Donations can be made on the 
Suffolk County Music Service/St Elizabeth Hospice 
Enthuse Page https://shorturl.at/feHtz
Please visit our website www.suffolkcountymusic 
service.co.uk, where you can learn more about the wide 
range of activities we offer your children and young 
people at different locations across the county. 
Follow us on our social media pages for more updates and 
find out how you can join in!

@SCMusicS_SCC 

@suffolkcountymusicserviceSCC

@suffolkcountymusicservice

“The biggest short play festival in the world” The Times

The ninth edition of the annual INK Festival takes 
place in the market town of Halesworth, Suffolk from 
Thursday April 24 to Sunday April 27 with the INK 
Youth Festival on Monday April 28.
This year’s programme is the most ambitious to date 
featuring over 70 original short plays, a selection of 
performance poetry, radio plays, stand-up comedy, short 
film screenings, industry Q&As, writers’ workshops, and 
a host of activities for children.

Exciting news from Suffolk 
County Music Service
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The plays are performed two or three times per day in 
rep over ten different venues from the conventional 
main house at the Cut Theatre to a campervan for 
Poetry On Wheels. The atmosphere is not unlike a mini 
Edinburgh fringe festival.
But unlike any other festival in the UK, INK produces all 
of its featured plays ensuring the highest quality of work 
by hand-picking professional directors, actors, crew and 
creatives. The magic of a short play is its sheer flexibility. 
The value of the short form is that it provides a rare 
platform to see the talent and ideas of the future. The joy 
of short plays is that they rarely outstay their welcome.
There were over 1000 submissions this year; there were 
just 15 when INK first took flight in 2014. We have 
been blessed over the years with original short play 
contributions by some stellar writers including Richard 
Curtis, Miranda Hart, Alexei Sayle, Jan Etherington, 
Libby Purves, Anthony Horowitz, Arthur Smith, John 
Boyne, John Canter, Louis de Bernières, Kate Moss, and 
Charlie Mackesy.
This year we have contributions from Mark Ravenhill, 
Nigel Planer, Simon Evans, Simon Nye, and Benedict 
Nightingale. As ever we are fabulously blessed in our 
patrons: Helen Atkinson Wood, Esther Freud, and Luke 
Wright who is also performing.
Festival sidebars include the film director Paul 
Greengrass in conversation with Tom Shone; an evening 
of Suffolk Short films; a performance by The Comedy 
Store Players; an evening with Paul Sinha from The 
Chase; a special INK Quiz Night with Sam West; and 
Q&As with playwrights Josie Rourke, Lucy Kirkwood, 
and the legendary theatre critic Benedict Nightingale.
The INK Youth Festival Day (Monday April 28) is a 
rare opportunity to connect live theatre to school age 
audiences. Over 500 secondary school students will be 
able to enjoy the entire repertory of festival plays for 
free. There will also be Q&As with the directors and 
actors after the performances, and tours backstage to see 
how it all works.

Free live events include Sunday Funday (April 27) a day-
long celebration of music and arts in Halesworth Market 
Place with live music, hands-on activities, and theatre 
based family activities.
Tickets & Accessibility Tickets for INK Festival 2025 
are now available. Student discounts and free entry for 
carers are offered, alongside individual and four-day 
ticket options.

VOLUNTARY 
HELP CENTRE

hello@southwoldvhc.com
www.southwoldvhc.com

Stella Peskett Millennium Hall, 
Might’s Road, Southwold IP18 6BE

Reg. Charity No. 1164155

Where volunteering is as flexible as you are, 
come and join us at the VHC.  For more details, 

please contact Flic or Jane on 724549.

Transport - Shopping - Befriending
Open: Monday-Friday 9am - 1pm

24 hour answerphone 

Southwold, 
Reydon & 

district

BOXTREES NURSERY
Suppliers of box, yew and other varieties of

hedging and topiary plants

01502 578598     www.boxtrees.com

Mobile Library at Reydon
Nicholas Drive - 0950–1010
Queens Road - 1015–1030
Date: 21 March 2025
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Brain Tumour 
Charity

The local monthly lottery for The Brain Tumour Charity 
took place on Saturday 1st February at 17:30, with Fred 
& Kate Assmann being present to adjudicate. 
There were 247 entries, making a total prize fund of 
£123.50. 1st prize of £61.75 with ticket number 175 
went to Richard Edwards, 2nd prize of £37.05 with 
ticket number 44 went to Kate Ben-Dyke and 3rd prize 
of £24.70 with ticket number 237 went to L Knights. 
Congratulations to each of them.
If you would like a monthly flutter, whilst supporting 
The Brain Tumour Charity, please email John Huggins at 
thebtclottery@btinternet.com and he will be in contact. 
You can even call him on 07873 376168 if you don’t do 
email.
The lottery is regulated and licensed by East Suffolk 
Council LOT02110. The next draw will take place on 
Saturday 1st March 2025. 
Every penny raised goes to The Brain Tumour Charity 
and I’m pleased to say my family and friends have raised 
over £58,900 from our various events since losing our 8 
year old family member Sophie. 
Our next big fundraising event was - Counterfeit Quo, a 
tribute act to Status Quo on 21st February 2025.

The Southwold Town Mayor will host a special concert 
on Friday 2nd May 2025 in St. Edmund’s Church, 
Southwold, in aid of the Southwold Music Trust. The 
charity aims to make music a central part of Southwold 
by staging concerts, supporting music-making within 
the community, and providing weekly music activities in 
Southwold Primary School. 
The concert will begin at 7pm and last just under 
one hour. The programme will be performed by local 
musicians, including young people, adult amateurs and 
community groups – rather than ‘jetting in’ professionals 
from elsewhere! The audience will be amazed at what 
high-level and varied music will be performed, all by 
members of our own community!
Tickets can be purchased now at www.ticketsource.
co.uk/southwoldmusictrust or by calling the box office 
on 0333 666 4466. Ticket prices range from £7 to £20 
and children aged 16 and under are completely free. 
Recent concerts in St. Edmund’s have been completely 

Southwold 
Town Mayor’s 

Charity Concert
A celebration of local musical talent

Presented by the Southwold Music Trust
in association with Southwold Town Coucil

Friday 2nd May 2025 
7pm to 8pm

St. Edmund’s Church 
Southwold

Tickets from £7 to £20 
16s and under FREE!
Book online at southwoldmusictrust.co.uk
Or call the box office on 0333 666 4466
All proceeds go to the Southwold Music Trust

Scan me

Southwold Town Mayor’s 
Charity Concert 

Friday 2nd May, 7pm, St. 
Edmund’s Church

sold out well in advance, so booking quickly 
is strongly recommended. Help us fill the 
church, enjoy the skills of musicians within 
your community, and support music within 
Southwold!

For more information and to keep updated please visit 
www.southwoldmusictrust.co.uk

The Alfred Corry 
Lifeboat Museum

Ferry Road, Southwold IP18 6NB

WINTER OPENING TIMES: 
During the winter months the Museum will only open 

at weekends 
Saturday & Sunday

10.30am – 1.00pm & 2.00pm – 4.00pm
If the weather is bad, please ring 

01502 722600 to check.  
We will make every effort to be Covid-Safe in the Museum.  
Please wear a mask or visor during your visit.  Admission 

free.  Staff available to answer questions.  Donations 
towards upkeep of the Museum are appreciated.

www.alfredcorry.co.uk
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How Southwold lost its W
Thanks to an intrepid Reydon emigrant

While researching the history of emigrants to the New 
World from Ipswich in the 1630s, I came across the 
story of John Youngs.  Youngs was born in Reydon in 
about 1598, where his father Christopher was vicar. 
Christopher subsequently became vicar of Southwold 
and a brass tablet on the floor of the chancel in 
Southwold records his death in 1626. 
Little is known about John’s life before he became a 
minister at St Margaret’s Ipswich – next door to the 
dissolved Priory of Holy Trinity, now Christchurch 
Mansion. In 1637 he set sail with his family on the ship 
the Mary Anne at Ipswich, bound for a new life in the 
Americas. With him were his second wife Joan, his five 
children and his step-daughter Anna Palgrave. Other 
passengers included the families of John Thurston, 
a carpenter and Thomas Paine, a weaver, both from 
Wrentham, William Cockram from Southwold and 
Benjamin Cooper of Brampton, with a number of 

 
A new Historic Towns Trust map of Ipswich 

 
We are fund-raising for a project to create a new historic map of Ipswich, one of England’s wealthiest ports 
in the Middle Ages and thought to be England’s oldest permanently inhabited town.   
The map will be academically rigorous but accessible, summarizing the most recent knowledge of Ipswich’s 
history from the archaeological, documentary and physical evidence.  
The map will be a physical fold-out paper map of standard Ordnance Survey size, based on a digitized pre-
war OS map covering the centre and extending north to Christchurch Park, east to the Felixstowe branch 
line, south to Stoke and West to Portman Road, with possible insets on the reverse. It will show all the 
significant features of Ipswich’s 1,500 year history, from rivers, streets, fortifications, churches and other 
buildings, using a clear and immediately comprehensible set of legends. 
A gazetteer on the reverse will give a brief history of Ipswich and descriptions of the major buildings and 
features shown on the map, plus rare images and early photographs. 
 

Historic Towns Trust 
 

 

The Historic Towns Trust is a charity that since 1967 has been 
producing maps and atlases to record, compare and promote 
urban history in Britain. Our belief is that the story of our towns 
is should matter to everyone: it tells of where we came from and 
who we are.  
The urban environment shapes the way we live, and knowing 
more about the past of towns helps to make them better places 
to live in now and to plan them well for the future.  
We have produced 16 maps to date of towns such as Cambridge, 
Bristol, Hull and Coventry. In 2024 we will add Perth, Bath and 
Ripon, and have an exciting programme to map all the major 
towns of Great Britain. 

 
Why an Ipswich map? 
 
We believe that creating a new map of Ipswich is an opportunity to celebrate this town’s unique history, 
bring it to a wider audience locally and nationally, and provide a platform for educational and outreach 
programmes that will bring the community together and foster pride in this remarkable town. 
 
  

servants.  All told 33 of the 72 passengers were from one 
small corner of Suffolk.
After a five week crossing the Mary Anne, captained by 
William Goose, landed safely at Salem in Massachusetts, 
where the Youngs remained for three years joining 
other members of the family who had sailed there in 
1635. In 1640 John took his wife and children across 
Long Island Sound and established a new town which 
he named Southold (without the w).  Purchased from 
local Indians, this was the first permanent English 
settlement in what is now New York and at the time 
was within the province of Connecticut which allowed 
freedom of worship (unlike New Haven which was 
ruled by puritans).  As well as the Youngs, the settlement 
consisted of the families of Peter Hallock, Barnabas 
Horton, John Budd, John Conklin, John Swazy, 
William Wells, John Tuthill, and Matthias Corwin. The 
settlement flourished, reaching a population of some 180 
within 10 years. Within the modern town’s limits there 
is still an area called Reydon Shores, recalling Youngs’ 
birthplace, now a prestigious and sought-after residential 
community opposite the Hamptons.
Southold is in the eastern half of Long Island, the 
western half then being settled by the Dutch.  

While the Dutch and English navies were at 
war in the North Sea, their settlers across the 
Atlantic were also fighting for supremacy.  A 
year after the Battle of Sole Bay, and having 
captured New York, the Dutch assaulted 
Southold in 1673 but were repelled, and New 
York retaken in 1674. James Duke of York 
then transferred the town, along with Eastern 
Long Island, to the province of New York – 
Connecticut had sheltered three of the judges 
who had sentenced Charles I to be executed. He 
had not forgiven them.
The history of the Young family in America was 
researched extensively by their descendant Selah 
Youngs and published in 1907. He summarised 
his ancestors as follows: “Two noticeable 
characteristics of the family are sobriety and 
longevity. Many have lived to ninety years 
of age, several to more than ninety-five, and 
one to beyond her hundredth year; but their 
distinguishing trait is their strong religious 
feeling, which they inherited from their English 
ancestor. This has persisted through the 
generations and almost universally been the 
controlling influence in their lives, moulding 
their characters and making them peaceable, 
law-abiding citizens, many of whom have had a 
prominent part in the development and history 
of the country.”

James Winterbotham
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Reydon Community Quiz

Save the Date! Help2 Ukraine

The February Community Quiz was held on the 21st of 
the month, and we welcomed Charlotte Clark to take the 
role of quizmaster for the evening.   With a wide range 
of questions, and a few surprising answers along the way, 
Charlotte’s quiz kept everyone entertained!
Winners were ‘What, No Broadside’ with 136 points, in 
joint second place ‘Treacle Tart’s and ‘ Three’s Company’ 
with 126 points, and just behind ‘What the Ecc’ with 125 
points. 
Together with proceeds from the raffle, the evening 
raised a generous £330. This was donated to FOSL 
(Friends of Southwold Library) and presented to 
Charlotte with the sincerest thanks for her hard work at 
the library and in our community.  What a brilliant job 
she does!
Messages of thanks were received from the Beavers/
Cubs/Scouts group and the Rainbows/Brownies, who 
were recipients in January. It is lovely to hear how our 
fundraising will enhance the children’s experiences.
A huge thanks as always to our loyal quizzers, for their 
generosity, participation, and support, to hosts Sole Bay 
Bowls Club and raffle helpers. Thanks also to Southwold 
Press for providing paper for the quizzes. 
The next quiz will be on Friday March 21st.
The following one will be on Friday April 18th (TBC as 
it is Good Friday).
If there is enough demand, there will be one on 16 May.
There is sometimes space for another team so do contact 
me if you are interested in joining us, on ahumphry@
talktalk.net

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WWW.COLLINS-SKIPHIRE.CO.UK 

 

01728 832462 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WWW.COLLINS-SKIPHIRE.CO.UK 

 

01728 832462 
 

For all your Skiphire
or waste needs

enquiries@collins-skiphire.co.uk

For a fast, efficient &
price friendly service

www.collins-skiphire.co.uk

01728 832462

 

Sea Shanty Evening 
Saturday 15th March 

Reydon Village Hall 
 
 

 

 

Enjoy a seafood platter and an evening of music 
from The Lowestoft Longshoremen 

£15 per person 
Doors open from 6pm, food served 6.30pm  

Music starts around 7pm 
 

 

Limited spaces - must be booked in advance 

Please contact Jackie on 01502 723380 

or email: reydonchristmaslights@gmail.com 

Come and join us 
for something a 

little bit different! 
 

Bring your 
own drinks 

Special Treasure Chest Raffle 
Tickets sold on the night 

What: Southwold Dog Show and Mini Fete for Ukraine.
When: Easter Saturday 19th April 2025, 11am-3pm.
Where: The Paddock, the Common, opposite the 
Roman Catholic Church. IP19 6AH.
Why: To raise money to take more ambulances and 
medical supplies to Ukraine.
Last year a group of us under the name Help2Ukraine 
held a fund-raising auction and then drove four 
ambulances stuffed full of medical equipment and 
supplies to Ukraine.
This year we are holding the Dog Show and a mini fete 
with tombolas (both human and doggy), a raffle, tea and 
cakes, hot dogs and beer, doggy portraits and children’s 
games. Please come and support, with or without 
pooches!  
More details to follow in April’s edition. 



177th MARCH 2025	                    The Southwold Gazette

A word from Rosedale……….

No matter what size your budget 
Our compassion is constant

• Home Visits 
• Funeral Finance  
• Direct Cremation 
• Affordable Choices 
• Pre-paid Funeral Plans 
• Personal Touches  
• Bereavement 

Support Groups 
and Resources

YEARS A  FA M I LY  B U S I N E S S www.rosedalefuneralhome.co.uk

19 Market Place, Halesworth IP19 8BB 
Telephone: 01986 875588 (24hrs)

For some, the beginning of a new year can be a good 
time to make changes in life. A new year brings the 
possibility of a fresh start. Many people commit to new 
fitness or dietary goals or re-assess career direction. 
In January, estate agents report a surge of properties 
coming onto the market as people decide to make 
changes to their living arrangements.
On a smaller scale, I like to take stock of my 
bookshelves, kitchen cupboards and wardrobe. There 
is something therapeutic about re-organising our 
personal space and clearing out things that are surplus to 
requirements. It feels good to donate clothes and books 
to charity shops, knowing that someone else can benefit 
from things we no longer need, whilst also making 
money for worthy causes. This form of recycling is also 
good for the planet.
For those who are bereaved, a new year is often not a 
cause for celebration but a reminder that the future must 
be faced without their loved one. For some, this fear can 
be quite overwhelming. 
At our bereavement groups, we like to remind 
participants that they do still have a future (even though 
it might look very different to what they had planned.) 
None of us know the future or what good times may lie 
ahead.
We also remind our participants that they are still 
individuals of worth (even without their loved one) and 
they are still important - friends, family, colleagues etc, 
still need them.
No matter our circumstances, we all have something to 
offer. We each have a unique set of skills, characteristics 
and abilities that are needed in the world. 

Most importantly, we all need to be reminded that 
we are not alone. Everyone is part of some kind of 
community, whether that be a family, a friendship group, 
neighbourhood, church, workplace or hobby club. At the 
most basic level, we are all part of the human race and 
have a part to play in making the world a better place.
I’ll finish with a little story……. Whilst looking at some 
of the comments beneath an Instagram post about 
mental health, a doctor had commented that he was 
losing hope and didn’t feel his life had a point anymore. I 
encouraged him to keep going and that I believed he had 
a unique combination of skills and abilities that no one 
else had. I reminded him that the world needed what he 
had to give. He replied with ‘Thank you, I really needed 
to hear this today.’
We don’t know what difficult situations someone else 
might be facing but we can all do a little something that 
might make a big difference - a smile, a helping hand, a 
kind word, or an act of generosity.
If you would like some support with your bereavement, 
call Rosedale on 01379 640810 to reserve your free place 
on our next course.

This article written by Sarah Howard, Rosedale Funeral 
Home Bereavement Support Group Facilitator

Southwold Gazette
Next Edition: Friday 4th April 2025

Advert Deadline: 24th March
e: sgazadvert@btconnect.com

Copy Deadline: 25th March
e: southwoldgaz@btconnect.com

Editorial & Advertising: c/o DIANE MAYHEW 
There is no guarantee of inclusion of items, particularly 

late ones and the publisher’s decision on where to 
place material is final.  Every effort is made to check 

the accuracy of information published, but we cannot 
guarantee mistakes will never occur. Disclaimer: all 

opinions and comments expressed in this publication are 
those of their authors and do not necessarily reflect the 

views of Southwold Press Ltd.

Reydon Trust
A registered charity No.206873 serving Reydon People

Do you need financial support or 
do you know someone who does?

* We do not pay down personal debt*

Apply in strict confidence:
By writing to:- The Reydon Trust

c/o post box at entrance to Reydon Village Hall,
Lowestoft Road, Reydon IP18 6RF

or email: theclerk@thereydontrust.org.uk

THE
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We live in hope the weather is warming up as the 
activity is ramping up at Southwold Library this year.  
In February we welcomed two great authors for two 
amazing events.  The first was Simon Mayo for a sold out 
event at Reydon Village Hall.  The DJ and accomplished 
novelist was talking about his latest crime thriller “Black 
Tag” and then we ran an event at the beautifully newly 
refurbished Southwold Arts Centre with the lovely Elly 
Griffiths.  A return visitor, Elly was launching her new 
crime series “The Frozen People”.  
So in March we welcome legendary author Simon 
Scarrow.  Simon Scarrow is a Sunday Times No.1  
bestselling author with several million copies of his 
books sold worldwide. After a childhood spent travelling 
the world, he pursued his great love of history as a 
teacher, before becoming a full-time writer. His books 
- which have sold 6 million copies - include two earlier 
Berlin thrillers featuring CI Schenke, “Blackout” which 
was a Richard & Judy Book Club Pick and a Sunday 
Times bestseller and “Dead of Night” which was a top 10 
bestseller.  Simon is also the author of a quartet of novels 
about the lives of the Duke of Wellington and Napoleon 
Bonaparte, “Young Bloods”, “The Generals”, “Fire and 
Sword” and “The Fields of Death”; a novel about the 
1565 Siege of Malta, “Sword & Scimitar”; “Hearts of 
Stone”, set in Greece during the Second World War; and 
“Playing with Death”, a contemporary thriller written 
with Lee Francis. He also wrote the novels “Arena” and 
“Invader” with T. J. Andrews.  Simon will be talking 
about his writing and his new book “A Death in Berlin” 
featuring CI Horst Schenke fighting crime against the 
backdrop of wartime Berlin.  Simon will be appearing 
at Reydon Village Hall on Wednesday 19th March 
at 6.30pm and tickets are £6 with free glass of wine/
juice - available from Southwold Library 01502 722519 

or www.ticketsource.co.uk/suffolklibraries.  And watch 
this space because “Slaughter in Southwold” our Crime 
Writers Festival will be back on the 14th & 15th June 
this year with authors Kate Ellis, Robert Goddard, Chris 
Hammer, Barbara Nadel and Tim Sullivan confirmed so 
far.  Visit www.suffolklibraries.co.uk/slaughter to sign 
up to the mailing list to be the first to hear about the 
festival.
Over February Half Term we had fun with lots of 
families at both our Emergency Services Crafts (and 
thanks to the local Police for popping by with stickers 
for the kids) and the Suffolk Trainmaster train sessions.  
We have plenty of fun planned for the Easter Holidays 
so watch this space.  In the meantime on Saturday 22nd 
March it is Suffolk Libraries Days and we invite families 
and everyone to take part in our Treasure Hunt.  Our 
fun treasure hunt leads you on a circular walk around 
Southwold as you solve the clues to uncover our hidden 
message.  It’s £3 per hunt and the first prize is Adnams 
vouchers!   Plus there’s a lolly for every child that finishes 
the hunt.  The hunt starts at 10am and you have until 
5pm to bring them back to the library.  If you don’t fancy 
the hunt there is also a Cake Stall all day at the library 
and a Quiz Night 7pm that evening at the Cardinal 
Newman Hall.  It’s teams of 4, £3 per person, bring your 
own drinks & snacks, and a raffle!  Book early to avoid 
disappointment as there are limited places.  Contact 
Southwold Library, 01502 722519 southwold.library@
suffolklibraries.co.uk.
We are still continuing our fundraising for St. Elizabeth 
Hospice and our little leveret.  Southwold Library is 
pledged to raise £650 for St Elizabeth Hospice (as part of 
their Hop-to-It statue trail 2025) in exchange for a Little 
Hare statue to decorate & keep.  During February the 
kids helped us decorate our hare but we are still raising 
funds selling a variety of handmade hare crafts & hare 
merchandise at the library with a hare quiz sheet for sale 

Southwold Library
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Southwold Library, Old Hospital Hub, Field Stile Road, 
Southwold IP18 6LD 01502 722519 

southwold.library@suffolklibraries.co.uk 
www.ticketsource.co.uk/suffolklibraries

and Guess the Name of the Hare competition to help 
us raise the funds so do pop in and see how you can 
support us and St Elizabeth Hospice. 
Other Upcoming Events
Coding Club Volunteer Wanted @ Southwold Library. 
Could you help teach children how to code? Equipment 
provided (we have laptops and BBC micro:bits) and 
coding sessions will fit around your availability.  If you 
know about coding then please get in touch.
Southwold Arts Centre & Southwold Library Present: 
Southwold Community Cinema (see advert below)
Kids, Come & Read to Ash the PAT Dog. Thursday 
13th March 3.30pm @ Southwold Library. 
Southwold Library Jigsaw Swap Shop. Come and help 
yourself to a jigsaw at Southwold Library.
Blyth Poets “The isle is full of voices”. A poetry group 
meeting at Southwold Library. Friday 7th March 2.15-
3.30pm. First Friday of every month. All welcome to 
read or just listen. We invite contributions of original 
work or well-loved poems.
Mah-jong Group. Friday 14th & 28th March 2.15-
4.15pm. 2nd & 4th Friday of the month
Scrabble Club. Thursday 13th March:  Second Thursday 
of Every Month 2.15pm.
Crochet & Craft Club. Every Wednesday 2.15-4pm. £2 
each. A friendly group for all crafters as well as those 
who crochet (to any ability).  Hot drinks supplied.
Lego Club! Sundays 12.15-1.00pm. Open to kids (and 
adults) of all ages. This Spring we’re building: Wonderful 
Wildlife.
Southwold Library Reading Group. This month we 
are reading: “The Details” by Ia Genberg. Thursday 27th 
March 6.30pm @ Southwold Library.
Baby Bounce & Tot Rock Southwold Library. Every 
Sunday & Tuesday 10.30-11.00am. 

Realise Futures Walk-In Advice & Guidance. Every 
Thursday @ Southwold Library, 10-12noon. Contact: 
Anita Fiddy Service Locality Coordinator (East) Phone: 
07598 582955  Email: anita.fiddy@realisefutures.org                        

Charlotte Clark

Southwold Railway 
Steamworks
The main gate is on Blyth Road, 
Southwold, the What3Words location is 
///puffed.couriers.calms:

01502 725422  
Blyth Road, Southwold IP19 6AZ 

(Walk down dirt road off mini roundabout)

Open: Easter Sunday, 20th April 1-4pm

Cafe, miniature railway and shop open for visitors and guided 
tours of the site available. All are subject to change and more 

detail will be provided on the blog nearer each date. More 
dates may be added, particularly if we attract more volunteers. 
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Contd./

Blyth Valley Rotary host 2024 Christmas 
Swim Awards
On a beautiful sunny afternoon on the last day of 
January, Blyth Valley Rotary President Colin Coe had 
the pleasure of presenting three outstanding charities 
with cheques from the record amount of money raised 
at the Southwold Christmas Day Swim.  An amazing 
420 swimmers braved the North Sea to take part in this 
annual fun event and raised a fantastic amount of money 
for charity.  A crowd of over 2500 people also got up 
early to witness proceedings. A brilliant effort and much 
appreciated by all involved.
Representatives from the R.N.L.I and the Sole Bay Care 
Fund were there to receive cheques for £3200 each.
Also present was Reuben Digby and his family.  Reuben 
was there to receive a cheque for the same amount on 
behalf of the Little Princess Trust.  The amount, when 
added to the £1200 that Reuben aged 6 had raised 
himself, (not to mention the hair he donated), will 
provide more than enough to make 6 real hair wigs for 
children undergoing chemotherapy.
Colin finally thanked ‘Stay in Suffolk’ for sponsoring 
the event and Southwold Sailing Club for hosting the 
awards.  

Blyth Valley St Felix Rotakids off to a flying 
start!
At the beginning of February, RotaKids President 
Hugo Spalding chaired his first meeting of the newest 
RotaKids club in East Anglia.  2 Blyth Valley Rotary 
members, Alan Hardwick and Colin Coe, were present 
to help guide the meeting and help with project ideas.  
The members were very enthusiastic and soon offering 
ideas for fundraising.
With a little bit of research and keen to help the 
environment, it was decided that they would like to 

recycle old library books for the project ‘Children’s Book 
Project’  https//childrensbookproject.co.uk/
Ten days later Blyth Valley St Felix RotaKids along 
with President Colin Coe and Rotarians Chris Caswell, 
Ronnie Carter and Alan Hardwick, boxed, bagged and 
crated up the contents of their library (over 1000 books!) 
which is due for refurbishment.
The books were then taken to the nearest collection hub, 
Winkworth Estate Agents in Southwold, where the staff 
helped to unload the van for the books to be collected by 
the charity.
Our thanks go to Mrs Nicola Fisher at St. Felix School, 
the staff at Winkworth Estate Agents and course the 
Rotakids.
Well done everybody at St Felix!  Your excellent project 
will mean that these books will continue to be read and 
enjoyed by many more children both in this country and 
possibly abroad.

Blyth Valley

Rotary
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We are returning once again in 2025 and with the help 
of you our amazing volunteers and the Adnams events 
team we have 3 beach cleans planned:

Saturday 5th April
Saturday 12th July

Saturday 6th September
Sign up to our Beach Clean mailing list, and receive 
news and updates about future events, please fill in the 
form at: https://adnams.co.uk/pages/adnams-beach-
cleans. We will then be in touch approximately six 
weeks before each Beach Clean with details for you to 
register.

Harry Cooper
Carpentry & Building

Extensions, Alterations, New builds
Harry@hwcooper.co.uk   07512 087147

t/a HJR Development Ltd

Unit B, White House Farm, Main Road, Darsham IP17 3PP

VHC Curry Night 
Friday 14th March 

Dinner served at 7.00pm 
At the Stella Peskett Millennium Hall 

 
Vegetable Barji and Curry Puff with sauces. 

 
- 
 

 Chicken curry with Yellow rice with spices. 
or 

Vegetable curry with Yellow rice with spices 
 
 
- 
 

  Cauliflower and Potato mix 
Green beans with toasted coconut bits 

Poppadoms 
 
- 
 

Semolina barfi with toasted nuts and dried fruits with vanilla ice cream. 
or 

Fruit salad with vanilla ice cream 
 

Tickets must be booked in advance  
Tickets available from the VHC office at the Stella 

Peskett Millennium Hall 
01502 724549 

 

£25 per head 
Bring your own drink 
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Jenny P
at

CURTAIN SOLUTIONS
Offers you the complete soft furnishing service

* Hand Sewn
* A personal service, measuring, making-up
 and hanging
* A superb range of fabrics, tracks and blinds
* Quality, with prices that you can afford

Just ring
Jenny Pywell

Wrentham - 01502 675321

WE ARE OPEN 24/7
Whatever you are going through, big

or small, don’t  bottle it up.
CONTACT SAMARITANS

24/7 SAMARITANS

email: jo@samaritans.org
web: www.samaritans.org
Tel: 01502 500800

Howsham Memorials
No.1 for high quality

& affordability

One off hand drawn designs
for a truly personalised finish

(only small charges apply)

BROCHURE AVAILABLE
HOME VISITS ON REQUEST

Harbour Road, Oulton Broad, Lowestoft, NR32 3LX
01502 587770   www.howshammemorials.co.uk

Randolph Hotel Family Fun Day 
- 

10.30am – 4.00pm starts at Reydon Village Hall 
- 

6.30pm – eyes down at 7.00pm 
- 

- 

Reydon Village Hall - 10.00am – 12.00noon 

REYDON CHRISTMAS LIGHTS
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 2018

CONSTITUTIONAL              
CLUB REFURBISHMENT          
DOUG BLOCK CLUB SOCIAL SECRETARY

Southwold and Reydon Constitutional Club held an 
open evening on Friday 8th June to officially open their 
newly refurbished hall. Several other organisations 
accepted the offer to come and have a look at what we 
have in the way of facilities, and to enquire about hiring 
the hall for events and parties.

The evening opened with teas and coffee, or drinks from 
the Bar.  Our staff looked fantastic in their new uniforms 
of black trousers, white shirts and green waistcoats.  Our 
guests were treated to a superb buffet prepared by Club 
Secretary, May Smith, with help from Anita Freeman, 
Christine Sanderson and Pat Fisk.  After the food, the 
evening continued with a short speech from Club Chair, 
Lisa Ford, who presented two cheques of £400 each to 
Solebay Care Fund and the Voluntary Help Centre.  This 
money was raised from our in-house charity collections.

A raffle of about 30 prizes was held, all donated by Club 
members.  The evening ended with music from John Bullard 
(Bully) which soon saw many dancing the night away.

Many thanks to everyone who helped organise this 
highly successful open evening for the club, and the Bar 
staff which made this a very enjoyable event for all.
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Keep your pet safe – Be Tick Aware

Come in and
pick up our
‘Tick Aware’

leaflet

Award Winning Independent Small Animal Practice

01502 578999
www.wangfordvetclinic.com

P & D DecoratorsP & D Decorators
• PROPERTY MAINTENANCE •

• Salisbury House • Covert Road • Reydon • 
• Southwold • Suffolk • IP18 6QS •
• S. Palmer - 07779408104 •

 pArTy  PaNtS 
 Helium Balloons   Fancy Dress 

Party Decorations 
75a High Street, Southwold 01502 725344 

www.partypantsfancydress.com 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS
FOR EVERYTHING ELECTRICAL

TEL 01502 723097

* Domestic * Industrial * Commercial
Re-Wires • Extra Lights • Sockets

Telephone Points • Security Lighting • Alarms
INSTALLATION • PAT TESTING

WATCH THE BIRDIE –          
BIRD OF PREY DI MAYHEW

In the middle of July the sparrows in the garden and 
surrounding hedgerows started making quite a racket. 
They were ‘sounding the alarm’. I looked out of our lounge 
window and spotted this bird of prey, happily perched in 
the plum trees across the road. I snuck upstairs to gingerly 
open the bedroom window, hesitated between grabbing 
the binoculars to have a closer look, or to take the camera, 
and opted for the latter, as time was precious. Sadly the 
bird turned his head – ‘he didn’t ‘watch the birdie’ as us 
camera lovers would have liked, so I haven’t got a head 
shot! He soon took flight and was gone. Anyway, all you 
bird lovers out there – who can identify this bird? Is it a 
lanner falcon, a sparrowhawk, merlin or young peregrine 
falcon – or am I way off?  CAN ANYONE HELP?

Southwold Gazette August 2018  .indd   24 30/07/2018   16:17

243rd AUGUST 2018                                                                                                The Southwold Gazette

Keep your pet safe – Be Tick Aware

Come in and
pick up our
‘Tick Aware’

leaflet

Award Winning Independent Small Animal Practice

01502 578999
www.wangfordvetclinic.com

P & D DecoratorsP & D Decorators
• PROPERTY MAINTENANCE •

• Salisbury House • Covert Road • Reydon • 
• Southwold • Suffolk • IP18 6QS •
• S. Palmer - 07779408104 •

 pArTy  PaNtS 
 Helium Balloons   Fancy Dress 

Party Decorations 
75a High Street, Southwold 01502 725344 

www.partypantsfancydress.com 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS
FOR EVERYTHING ELECTRICAL

TEL 01502 723097

* Domestic * Industrial * Commercial
Re-Wires • Extra Lights • Sockets

Telephone Points • Security Lighting • Alarms
INSTALLATION • PAT TESTING

WATCH THE BIRDIE –          
BIRD OF PREY DI MAYHEW

In the middle of July the sparrows in the garden and 
surrounding hedgerows started making quite a racket. 
They were ‘sounding the alarm’. I looked out of our lounge 
window and spotted this bird of prey, happily perched in 
the plum trees across the road. I snuck upstairs to gingerly 
open the bedroom window, hesitated between grabbing 
the binoculars to have a closer look, or to take the camera, 
and opted for the latter, as time was precious. Sadly the 
bird turned his head – ‘he didn’t ‘watch the birdie’ as us 
camera lovers would have liked, so I haven’t got a head 
shot! He soon took flight and was gone. Anyway, all you 
bird lovers out there – who can identify this bird? Is it a 
lanner falcon, a sparrowhawk, merlin or young peregrine 
falcon – or am I way off?  CAN ANYONE HELP?

Southwold Gazette August 2018  .indd   24 30/07/2018   16:17

303rd AUGUST 2018                                                                                                The Southwold Gazette

Stephen 
          Cuffe
   PAINTER & DECORATOR
T: 01502 724589 M: 07775 584885

MARK KITSON

07469 725805
kitson_mark@yahoo.co.uk

Garden Management 
& Maintenance.

Hedging,
Mowing,
General
Gardening.  
All aspects 
covered.

Residential Property

Commercial Property

Wills and Powers of Attorney

Probate

Notarial Services

T 01502 724750

23a High Street, 
Southwold, Suffolk  

IP18 6AD

MANTINS.CO.UK

Specialist legal advice  
in Southwold

Dry cleaning, service washes,
ironing service, shirt service

Also alterations & curtain making service

Opening hours
Mon-Fri 8:30am-6pm, Sat 8am-5pm

(Closed Sun & Bank Holidays)

21B NEW MARKET, BECCLES, SUFFOLK NR34 9HD
01502 713941 www.linenpress.uk.com

Collection and delivery service

Linen Press AD.indd   1 22/08/2017   15:43

DO YOU WANT AN ALLOTMENT?
 

THERE ARE CURRENTLY 
A SMALL NUMBER OF 
ALLOTMENTS VACANT 
IN SOUTHWOLD.
THESE PLOTS DO NOT BECOME 
AVAILABLE VERY OFTEN AND 
ARE MUCH SOUGHT- AFTER.

FOR IMMEDIATE OCCUPATION 
WE HAVE TWO HALF- PLOTS 
AT OUR SITE IN BLYTH ROAD, 
SOUTHWOLD.
 
APPLICANTS MUST BE 
PERMANENT RESIDENTS 
OF SOUTHWOLD AND REYDON.

.If you are 
interested you 
should contact 
John Perkins, 
secretary of 
the Southwold 
Allotment Holders 
Association at 
23, Station Road, 
Southwold ip18 6ax 
or by phone 
07850 958215.

RENTS ARE 
£10 A YEAR 
FOR A 
HALF-PLOT, 
AND £15 A YEAR 
FOR A 
FULL PLOT.  
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EXPERTS IN OUR FIELD

PROUDLY SERVING SOUTHWOLD SINCE 1853
98 High Street, Southwold  |  01502 723292  |  www.durrants.com

Sponsors of Southwold rugby’s youth

Thinking of letting your holiday home? 

We are expanding our successful portfolio of holiday homes 
in Southwold and the surrounding area.

We'd love to talk to you! 

Achieve the maximum return on your holiday home investment. 

· 20 years in holiday in
holiday lettings 

· Flexible commission rates

T: 01502 724782
E: Info@heritagehideaways.com 
W: www.heritagehideaways.com 

A more personal approach to cottage holidays 

facebook.com/Heritage Hideaways 

@Heritage_H

heritage_hideaways

· Professional Sales & Marketing

· Friendly team with
hands-on approach

· Dedicated property managers

· No hidden charges
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SERVING SOUTHWOLD, REYDON  & THE LOCAL COMMUNITY

TheS ou th w o  l d G a zette
3rd AUGUST 2018

Issue N0. 193
ISSN 1478-4238

The Southwold Gazette appears monthly for community news, views, letters and entertainment. 
The next copy deadline for edition 194 is Tuesday 28th August for Friday 7th September 2018 publication - full details on back page.

70p

What’s On this Summer!  

. PAGE 32... COUNCIL                        
  UP-DATE... DEMOLITION
  OF STATION/BLYTH ROAD
  BUILDINGS 

GARAGE SERVICESLTD

Reydon 
Business Park 
Fountain Way 
Reydon 
Southwold
IP18 6SZ

01502 722822

We are approved and registered for 
Air Con Gas Filling 
* Call now for a free no obligation quote

Reydon

NOW AVAILABLE: 
AIR CON HEALTH CHECK

Courtesy car 
available plus 

a collection and 
delivery service 

if required

Sales and Servicing ( All work fully 
insured and carried out by qualified, 
time served, mechanics and fitters.)
MOT’s undertaken and repairs 
carried out.
Batteries, tyres, tracking and
exhausts available.
Diagnostics on all major 
European and Japanese vehicles.
Four Wheel Laser Tracking.

REYDON GARAGE NEW AD.indd   1 24/03/2018   19:22

. PACKED WITH ACTIVITIES, DAYS OUT, FAMILY 
EXCURSIONS AND IDEAS TO ENTERTAIN THE KIDS 

Model Yacht Regattas – Festival of Golf – 
Beach Mission – Lifeboat week – Pit Stop 
Railway Steamworks – Summer Theatre 
Library Kidz Films – Summer Reading 
Challenge – Drumming Workshops – Short 
Story Competition – Cycle Hire – Museums 

… and much, much more. 
Don’t miss out this Summer on What’s On 
in this area and a taste of key events along 
the Suffolk Coast. - 17 pages of fun filled 
activities inside this Gazette!.

SUMMER 
SPECIAL

Southwold Gazette August 2018  .indd   1 30/07/2018   16:16
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Servicing (All work fully insured and 
carried out by qualified, time served, 
mechanics and fitters.)

Beach Cleans 
2025
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MARCH TRIVIA ANSWERS
1. Mars, the Roman god of War, 2. Aquamarine and 
bloodstone, 3. Daffodils, 4. The worm moon, 5. Pisces 
and Aries, 6. November, 7. June, 8. Fall/Autumn, 
9. True, 10. Paying off debts, 11. If the weather is 
roaring at the beginning of the month, it will be calm 
by the end of it, 12. June, 13. May, 14. On the second 
Sunday of the month, 15. Lose an hour, 16. The date 
is determined by the first full moon, following the 
spring equinox. Easter occurs on the first Sunday 
following this event.

Southwold Common, between Water Tower 
& Golf Club         Tel: 07887 901027

Open 10am onwards 
every day 

“Best all day breakfast 
in Southwold”

After the storm
Winter has scraped all sand from the groynes,
black teeth standing proud of the scoured beach.
I watch the waves line up to finish the job.
Inland, the marshes are flooded:
the imperturbable waders patrol the mere,
teal and pochard and wigeon,
their colours sharp in my binoculars.
What to make of these scenes? What symbols, what 
glib metaphors?
A moment of light in a darkening world?
No, let them just be,
the birds,
the towsy fields,
the pewter sea.

Alan McLean
Southwold, 1.ii.25
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Fri 7th, Sat 8th &
Tues 11th Mar at 7.15pm

ANORA 18
—————————————————————

Sun 9th Mar at 6.00pm
Wed 12th Mar at 7.15pm

A COMPLETE
UNKNOWN 15

—————————————————————
Thurs 13th Mar at 7.00pm

JANIS JOPLIN:
THE MUSICAL 12A

—————————————————————
Fri 14th, Sat 15th &

Tues 18th Mar at 7.15pm
Wed 19th Mar at 3.00pm

SEPTEMBER 5 15
—————————————————————

Wed 19th Mar at 7.00pm
Sun 23rd Mar at 3.00pm

HANS ZIMMER & 
FRIENDS 12A

—————————————————————
Fri 21st, Sat 22nd, Tues 25th &

Wed 26th Mar at 7.15pm

CAPTAIN AMERICA:
BRAVE NEW WORLD 12A

—————————————————————
Wed 26th & Sun 30th Mar at 3.00pm

TWIGGY 12A
—————————————————————

Fri 28th & Sat 29th Mar at 7.15pm
Tues 1st Apr at 3.00pm & 7.15pm

Wed 2nd Apr at 7.15pm

THE LAST SHOWGIRL 15
—————————————————————

Sun 30th Mar at 6.00pm
Wed 2nd Apr at 3.00pm

BILLY ELLIOT:
THE MUSICAL 15

—————————————————————
Sun 6th Apr at 3.00pm & 6.00pm

Tues 8th Apr at 7.15pm

SIX: THE MUSICAL 12A

High Street, Leiston, Suffolk. IP16 4BZ
Tel: 01728 830549, or visit: 

www.leistonfilmtheatre.co.uk 

APPEARING LIVE ON STAGE AT LEISTON FILM THEATRE 
SATURDAY 26th APRIL, 7.30pm  - NOW BOOKING 
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Full details of advertising rates can be obtained from
Beverley Hart at Southwold Press Ltd.  
Payment must be received by the deadline. 

The ADVERT deadline is:

Advertising: Beverley Hart
Tel: 01502 723361

Email : sgazadvert@btconnect.com
THE SOUTHWOLD GAZETTE 

Published & Printed by Southwold Press Ltd
Unit 3A, Global Court, Reydon Business Park, 

Southwold, Suffolk IP18 6SY
t: 01502 723361  e: info@southwoldpress.co.uk

www.southwoldpress.co.uk

01502 451047   www.suffolkcarcentre.co.uk

Suffolk Car Centre Ltd
Exchange House
Reydon
Suffolk
IP18 6SZ	 sales@suffolkcarcentre.co.uk

At Suffolk Car Centre
we have over 40 years main dealer experience

and bring quality used car sales 
to Reydon & Southwold

at our Reydon Business Park site.

All our cars are fully serviced with new MOTs
plus 6 months’ warranty 

to give a complete peace of mind package.

With over 50 cars in stock 
and with finance packages available,

we are sure that there will be a car to suit you.

 £1.00

REYDON & SOUTHWOLD
COMMUNITY 

FRIDGE & PANTRY

LOCAL BUSINESSES REDUCE THEIR FOOD WASTE BY SHARING SHORT-DATE FRESH AND
DRY GOODS THAT WOULD OTHERWISE BE THROWN AWAY

PLEASE BRING ONE AVERAGE-SIZED SHOPPING BAG. ONE BAG PER HOUSEHOLD.
 WE MAY LIMIT THE NUMBER OF ITEMS, TO ENSURE FAIR DISTRIBUTION. 

OUR VOLUNTEERS ARE HAPPY TO ADVISE.

REDUCE FOOD WASTE & 
COLLECT FREE GROCERIES! 

REYDON VILLAGE HALL, IP18 6RF

UNFORTUNATELY, WE CAN’T GUARANTEE FOOD IS SAFE FOR ALLERGY SUFFERERS

CONTACT: REYDONANDSOUTHWOLDPANTRY@GMAIL.COM

This initiative is brought to the community by Reydon
Parish Council and Southwold Town Council with

support from The Reydon Trust, East Suffolk Council,
Suffolk County Council, The Sole Bay Care Trust,

Durrant & Sons, Adnams, and Sole Bay Waste and
Recycling Services

*NEW OPENING TIMES*
WINTER HOURS

FRIDAY 09:00 - 15:00   
 

OPEN
Fridays: 9am - 3pm

~ Kevin Mace ~  
- SPECIALISING IN -

• Extensions • Renovations • Roofing • 
• Plastering • Garden Landscaping •

Also any building related work undertaken
Southwold: 01502 724479

07884 310093
kevmace@hotmail.co.uk

BUILDER


